On June 6th, the following information was requested by Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item PM6 - Project Modifications for Forest Hill Community High:

Question:  Whose fault is this?

Response:  That is a very broad question considering there are dozens of items included within this Board item.  In summary, all parties, including the architect, contractor, former program management firm, and the District, could have taken steps to avoid these items coming to the Board as a large project modification at this late stage of the project.  However, there are two important points to consider: (1) most, if not all of these costs would have been incurred by the District regardless of whether they were included in the base Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) or coming to the Board now as a project modification, and (2) steps have been put in place to make sure this does not happen again.  These steps include, but are not limited to, (a) not recommending the approval of the GMP until after the building permit has been obtained, (b) the creation of the Project Controls Department to monitor cost and schedule issues on all major projects, and (c) monthly meetings with each Senior Projects Administrator to go over the schedule and cost control issues for each project.  In addition, we will be bringing an action item to the June 28th Board Meeting recommending the approval of a Computer Assisted Facilities Management (CAFM) system which will be integrated with PeopleSoft and provide us with much better reporting throughout the project lifecycle.  
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